.....

Internal Review

By Mike Steely steelym@knoxfocus.com

"As far as the Committee, we have seven board members, five did not concur and two concur with the findings," said the executive director of the Police Advisory and Review Committee Thursday.

The finding by PARC is unusual in that the group doesn't support the report of Knoxville City Police's Internal Review involving an off-duty city officer who held a woman at gunpoint for five minutes in a Jefferson County encounter. Director Clarence Vaughn III read the vote aloud during the meeting.

Police Chief David Rausch told

to family, community



By Mike Steely steelym@knoxfocus.com

The city lost an icon, a leader and beloved senior citizen July 22 when Fountain City's Alvin Glenn Frye passed away at 93.

Alvin Frye was a Navy veteran of both WWI and the Korean War. He was an active member of the Fountain City Lions Club, Knoxville Rotary Club and owner and operator of Fountain City Exxon for more than 25 years but had other services stations in the area and served the community for more than 60 years. Frye was a member of the First Baptist Church of Fountain City, a member of Kerbela Temple and was a 32nd degree Mason.